
 

 

Bexhill Academy 

Gunters Lane, Bexhill-on-Sea, 

East Sussex TN39 4BY 

T: 01424 730722  
 

E: office@bexhillacademy.org 

W: www.bexhillacademy.org 

ATTWOOD ACADEMIES 
Registration Number: 09148479 

 
 

Catherine Davies, Executive Principal 

Vicky Norris-Wright, Head of Academy 

Eleanore Gordon, Vice Principal 

 

25th February 2022 

 

ACADEMY UPDATE 21   

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
What a week. I hope you have all managed to get power and water supplies in households where this was 

problematic this week following the recent storm. I know from students that many local households have been 

affected and that you have had difficulties getting water restored. Please do not hesitate to contact me directly in 

confidence if you are struggling with the basics in these times of rising prices as I may be able to direct you to 

community support or help with uniform or food costs. The one thing that really stands out being a member of 

the Bexhill Community is that people have warm and caring hearts – these times are particularly hard for some 

families and there are sources of help quietly available. 

Assemblies this week are around the theme of Standards and Respect. Students reflected on how their 

presentation, attitude and behaviour reflects their personal standards and their character development, 

particularly when no one is watching. Students have responded very well and uniform standards are continuing to 

improve following the recent weeks of cold and wintry weather. Please do ensure that your child attends the 

Academy fully prepared for learning, with full uniform, blazer, school shoes – not boots and their school bag with 

books and equipment for learning. Next week there will be a deep focus on personal study and home learning 

with awards for students who are consistently showing strong attitudes to learning and their progress outside 

lesson times. Work done at home is so important to ensure that children take pride and ownership of their 

learning as they get the skills for success both today and for life long success. 

Students attended a special assembly this week in preparation for their Year 9 Options choices for GCSE study 

starting in July. We have extended our subject offer and there is a wider choice curriculum enabling students to 

have an extra course of study. We are encouraging students to take a modern foreign language and there is even 

the possibility of taking two languages this year if students wish to do this. The study of a foreign language is so 

beneficial to their future employment prospects and shows ambition and high aspirations. Please encourage your 

daughter or son to consider a language when they select their options as well as other subjects where they are 

showing interest and aptitude. I look forward to welcoming you to the Year 9 Options Evening next Thursday 

between 5.00 pm and 7.00pm 

Reading and literacy generally is a strong focus to ensure that everyone has the literacy skills to be fully prepared 

for future study and employment. I am delighted to announce the winners of the recent poetry competition 

below. There were high numbers of entries and the standard is even higher than last time. Well done students. 

Literacy Competition Winners 

We were so impressed by the amazing quality of the entries for the Valentine’s literacy competition that we 
decided to award more prizes! Thank you to everybody who submitted a poem/song and a huge congratulations 
to our winners.  Watch this space for our next big literacy competition. 
 



 

 
KS4 Winning Poem  
Spending Forever Alone - Ethan W, 11BA4   
 

I’m alone once more, 
Laying there on my floor, 
Waiting for the feelings to fly away 
 
To a far off land, where they can stay. 
They’re always on my mind. 
No matter how hard I try 
To be loving, or be kind, 
They always turn and say “Bye!”. 
 
I’ll make friends with the bugs 
Under the rocks in my garden. 
We’ll converse and share hugs 
And I’ll be alone again when we’re done. 
 
I always get a fuzzy feeling 
When I think about them, 
But I have to finish healing 
Before I can offer the ring-mounted gem. 
 
I’m having small bouts of motivation, 
Though it seems it’s all used to fuel 
My constant admiration 
For the one from whom I seek approval. 
 

My friends say “We’re here if you need us”, 
Are you really there for me? 
Are you really free to discuss 
My isolation and anxiety? 
 
I just want someone to hold me 
In their arms and say “it will all be ok”, 
But it seems that will never be 
“Sorry, but no” is all they ever say. 
 
I hope they forget me and be happy on their own, 
I’m sure I’ll be fine on my own, 
I’m used to being on my own, 
And they’ll find someone so they aren’t on their own. 
 
I smile at them from across the class, 
But they continue to reject and ignore me, 
I ask them and they always imply “No thanks, I’ll 
pass” 
I guess if I am alone, I am also completely free. 
 
So there I am again, 
Feeling love for the wrong person in the spring. 
I guess I’ll write my thoughts with a pen 
And try stopping my mental health from worsening. 
 



Some of our wonderful students took part in the Youth Speaks Competition run by the 

Rotary Club in Bexhill. The venue this year was at St Richards College and it took place on 

Thursday 10th February. I was so proud of each of our students for their high quality 

arguments and for their courage in taking part. We didn’t win this year but are already 

preparing for 2023! 

 

I was delighted to welcome local Bexhill Councillor Christine 

Bayliss to the Academy this week as part of her induction to 

joining our Academy Board. We are fortunate to have Christine join us in supporting our 

Academy family in our continued drive to give students the very best opportunities 

particularly around their opportunities for employability. She will introduce herself in a 

future update so watch this space. 

 

Have a relaxing and safe weekend. The news events of this week don’t inspire wellbeing and calm and our 

thoughts and prayers are with the people effected by the unfolding situation between Russia and Ukraine. What 

we have already been through in the last two years of the pandemic shows our resilience and need to nurture our 

own wellbeing during times of anxiety. I hope you and your families find valuable time to be with the people who 

matter and do the things that bring joy and happiness. 

Warmest wishes, 

 
 
Catherine Davies 
Executive Principal 
MA, MBA, BA (Hons), NPQH 
 

Parent Car Park Passes 

In readiness for the barriers being used. If any of your details have changed since the issue of your pass in 

September please let us know immediately so that you can continue to access the car 

park.  senadmin@bexhillacademy.org  

Calling all Parents and Carers 

As part of our Bexhill Academy family I am looking for a few parents from 

each year group to meet with me on a termly basis to discuss ideas, help 

to arrange events and become more involved in academy life. We want 

to hear from you, you are as much a part of our family as your children 

and it is important to us that you have a voice.  

If you are interested or would like to know more please email me at:  

sarah-jane.bigby@bexhillacademy.org 

 

mailto:senadmin@bexhillacademy.org
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Calendar Dates 
 
5.00pm-7.00pm Thursday 3rd March – Year 9 Options Evening 
Thursday 10th March – Last day for Year 9 Option Forms to be returned 
Thursday 17th March – Year 11 Parents Evening 
Wednesday 30th March - Teenage booster – year 9     
Thursday 24th March – Postponed Year 7 Parents Evening 
Thursday 30th June – Year 11 Prom (more information to follow) 
 

Special Educational Needs (SEN) Update 
 
This week we are continuing our introduction of key members of the SEND Team. This week 

we would like to introduce Cara Watkins, Lead Teaching Assistant for Cognition and 

Learning: 

I am Cara Watkins 

I began my career as a sick children’s’ nurse, working in research, as a nursing advisor in 

Thailand and in neonatal intensive care. When my children were young I trained to teach 

working first at Bexhill College, then coming to Bexhill Academy to support my son, who 

was on the autistic/ADHD spectrum. He has left but I have stayed on to teach numeracy and literacy. 

Parent and Carer Forum 

East Sussex Parent Carer Forum is holding a couple of events for parents and carers of children/young people 

with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) in East Sussex. We’d be very grateful if you share either 

the attached flyer or the details below. We’d love as many parents and carers of SEND children in the county to 

come along as possible. 

 Many thanks 

Becky Jones  

What will make the biggest difference to special educational needs & disabilities (SEND) services in East 

Sussex?  

East Sussex Parent Carer Forum is holding two events to hear from parents and carers of children/young people 

with special educational needs & disabilities in East Sussex. Please join us at either event to help shape the 

services you and your family need.  

¶ ONLINE: Thursday 24th February 12.00 midday – 2.30pm 

¶ IN PERSON (Lawn Tennis Centre, Eastbourne): Thursday 3rd March 10.00am – 1.00pm 
  

There will be representatives from East Sussex County Council at the events to hear your views and ideas on what 

needs to happen now and in the future. 

 Details & how to book 

More information and the booking forms are available here:  

https://www.espcf.org.uk/events/   

https://www.espcf.org.uk/events/


 Themes 

There will be four breakout groups and you can choose which one you’d like to be part of: 

 Additional support in schools and attainment gaps 

1. EHCP processes 
2. Social care and respite 
3. Mental health 

  
If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to get in touch either by phone or email. 

 These events are open to all parents and carers of children and young people with special educational needs 

and disabilities living in or accessing services in East Sussex. 

 Very best wishes 

East Sussex Parent Carer Forum 
0300 770 1367 
info@espcf.org.uk  
www.espcf.org.uk  
 

Safeguarding Update 
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E-cigarettes are exploding in popularity and are being used by both adolescents and adults. These products are 

not a safe alternative to cigarette smoking. 

E-CIGARETTES OR VAPE PENS – what are they? 

• They are electronic devices that heat a liquid and produce an Aerosol or mix of small particles in the air. 

• They come in many shapes and sizes. Most have a battery, a heating element, and a place to hold a liquid. 

• Some e-cigarettes look like regular cigarettes or cigars. They also look like USB flash drives, pens, and other 

everyday items. 

How do they work? 

They produce an aerosol by heating a liquid that usually contains nicotine, flavourings and other chemicals that 

help to make the aerosol. This liquid is sometimes called ‘e-juice’, ‘e-liquid’, ‘vape juice,’ or ‘vape liquid.’ As well 

as the flavoured liquids, E-cigarette devices can be used to deliver marijuana and other drugs. It has been 

reported Liquid drugs such as LSD, GHB and Ketamine are being vaped as well. Nicotine is highly addictive and can 

harm adolescent brain development, which continues into the early to mid-20’s. 

For further details, please click on the links below 

https://www.healthychildren.org/English/health-issues/conditions/tobacco/Pages/Facts-For-Parents-About-E-

Cigarettes-Electronic-Nicotine-Delivery-Systems.aspx 

https://e-cigarettes.surgeongeneral.gov/documents/SGR_ECig_ParentTipSheet_508.pdf 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact safeguarding team. 

mailto:beckyj@espcf.org.uk
http://www.espcf.org.uk/
https://www.healthychildren.org/English/health-issues/conditions/tobacco/Pages/Facts-For-Parents-About-E-Cigarettes-Electronic-Nicotine-Delivery-Systems.aspx
https://www.healthychildren.org/English/health-issues/conditions/tobacco/Pages/Facts-For-Parents-About-E-Cigarettes-Electronic-Nicotine-Delivery-Systems.aspx
https://e-cigarettes.surgeongeneral.gov/documents/SGR_ECig_ParentTipSheet_508.pdf


Mark Linch 
Associate Assistant Principal - DSL 
 

Mental Health Update 

I am very proud of the work that we do as 

a school to support the students, families 

and staff with improving mental health. 

The service we provide is above and 

beyond what most schools are able to 

offer and this is often commented on when I attend various 

meetings and training sessions. It has also been noticed by the BBC 

who have interviewed here during the pandemic on various topics. 

The BBC asked if they could come and interview some students 

about how they coped and managed their mental health during the lock down. A surprise guest interviewer was 

booked and on Wednesday 2nd February the team arrived to film an interview with: Harley, Gracie-Lou, Charlotte 

and Izzy with the very well know televison personality Dr Ranj. Sadly I was unable to make the day, but I did 

managed to deliver Milo so that he was able to support the students during a difficult conversation. I cannot say 

how proud I was of all four students. They spoke with honesty and were not afraid to share personal information. 

The producer was so impressed with them that the piece was aired on the lunch, tea and evening news on Thursday 

3rd February. I hope that many of you were able to see the finished piece.  

 

 

Tuesday 1 March is Self-Injury Awareness Day (SAID)  

This is globally marked day presents an opportunity to talk openly about wider self-harm.  

https://www.lifesigns.org.uk/siad/ 

 



 

If you would like to view further details please see this short video clip by Life Signs 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eRbr7NelHKY  

See following sources of information, guidance and support for self-harm: 

¶ e-wellbeing is a digital wellbeing service for young people run by YMCA Downslink Group. Their aim is for 
all young people to be able to access the right support and information around their emotional health and 
wellbeing, in the right place at a time that is right for them. 
 

¶ Calm Harm Calm Harm is an app designed to help people resist or manage the urge to self-harm.  
  

¶ Sussex Mental Healthline for telephone support and information 0800 0309 500 
 

¶ Charlie Waller Trust - Parents and carers session. This self-harm session is for parents and carers of a young 
person engaged in or at risk of engaging in self-harming behaviour. (Access password: WestSussexCC1105!). 

 

¶ Shout 85258 is the UK's first free, confidential, 24/7 text support service. It's a place to go if you're struggling 
to cope and need mental health support 

 

¶ Young minds A guide for young people on self-harm  
 

¶ Coping with self-harm for parents and carers - see the Charlie Waller Trust website. A guide for parents and 
carers is also available as a hard copy or for download from the Charlie Waller Trust Website.  
 

¶ Young minds parents helpline - see the Young Minds website.  
 

¶ Alumina – free online support programme for 14–19-year-olds struggling with self-harm and wanting to 
move towards recovery.  

 

¶ Mind Ed for families has advice and information from trusted experts and will help you to understand what 
problems occur, what you can do to best support your family, and how to take care of yourself. MindEd for 
Families is written by a team of specialists and parents, working together. 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eRbr7NelHKY


The school has a dedicated Mental Health website and Emotional Well-

Being page. If you are unsure of where to look for support this is a good 

place to start. 

www.bexhillacademy.org/about/mental-health-and-emotional-well-

being 

If you have any concerns regarding the mental health or well-being of 

your child or would like support yourself, please contact your Pastoral 

Team or email me directly victoria.ransom@bexhillacademy.org 

Victoria Ransom,  
Mental Health First Aid Lead  
 

Careers and Employability at Bexhill Academy  

Welcome to the first column of the careers and employability for Term 4.  

I have been settling in to my role as the lead for the above and have really enjoyed meeting with students, 

parents , carers and outside agencies to further enhance our provision in the school and the community. 

I am currently starting to work on Year 10 work experience, which will see our yr. 10 student having the 

opportunity to work a 5-day week in a place of employment they have chosen. I have had parents of students 

contact myself to offer work placements for our students and the academy is extremely grateful for this. If you 

could offer the academy a place for any students, we welcome your call or email. 

Next week a group of our students across the year groups are visiting Glyndebourne as part of an Arts trip, 

students are looking forward this and experience a day at Glyndebourne. 

A number of our yr11 students are expressing interest in the apprenticeships program after the summer , if you 

are an employer and know of any local apprenticeships going , I would be grateful if you contact myself so I can 

inform our students. 

Important events coming up in the diary are:  

 

National Careers Week 7th to 12th March 2022 

http://www.bexhillacademy.org/about/mental-health-and-emotional-well-being
http://www.bexhillacademy.org/about/mental-health-and-emotional-well-being
mailto:victoria.ransom@bexhillacademy.org


National Careers Week celebrates career guidance for young people, helping them to explore different career 

paths that may make sense for their interests. 

Please read the careers newsletter for updates on the national careers week, and virtual work experience 

opportunities. 

Donna Mills  
Lead for careers and employability   
 

 



Chartwells Catering Update 

Monday 21st Feb – 6th March is Fairtrade Fortnight.  
Chartwells support Fairtrade through using Fairtrade products where possible. 
All our homemade tray bakes and sponges are made with Fairtrade sugar, Fairtrade 
sugar sticks are available at the coffee shop and 
our Hot Chocolate is Fairtrade too. 
 
To celebrate Fairtrade we are having a competition 
to design a poster or Poem about Fairtrade. 
Please hand any entries into the catering staff and 
the winner will win some Fairtrade goodies. 
There will be a Fairtrade Theme Tree too 
We look forward to seeing your great work 

 
bŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƳŜƴǳ  
 
Thursday will be a different curry for a theme day which will include Curried Meatball Kathi Roll or Chana Masala 

Kathi Rolls with Bombay potatoes and Mango Chutney. 

 

 
 
Kind regards,  
Annette and Team 



Mrs Deeprose - Child Development 
 
A huge “Well done” to the year 11 students who sat their Child development 
exam on 10th February.  
I am really proud of you all and look forward to the results which I am sure will be 
fantastic. 
 
Mrs Makin 
Frankie A 9X1   
Demi - Rae B, Jake H 9X4 
For being motivated and giving 100% in class every lesson 

Ms Purdy – Food Tech 
Year 8 - Poppy L & Joey L - Outstanding application of knowledge  
Liam W & Reggie H - Brilliant focus throughout a practical and helpful to others  
  
Year 9 - Daisy K, Annabelle W, Peter H & Rhys P - Great independence during a practical  
  
Year 10 - Tarci T - Brilliant focus throughout a practical and helpful to others  
 

Ms Cricelli - Spanish 
Y9 Spanish: Amber S, Maria W & Y9 French Matthew N, Noah F for great focus and independent learning during 
the lessons.  
 

Mrs Watts ς Art  

This week’s superstar Art learner is Taylor B, in year 10. As an Art teacher one of the best and most enjoyable 

moments is when a young artist shows you their ‘personal sketchbook’. Taylor is a very talented artist who also 

completes Artwork is his own time. Here is a selection of his studies completed. 

 

 

 



  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Very lastly, this week guess what arrived in to the art room? All will be revealed in the next few weeks – Exciting times 

ahead!  Can you guess what it is? Watts  


